June Newsletter

2014

Regular Meetings-June 3 and 17
Surge Meeting — June 10
Hour of Adoration— June 13 at 7:30PM
Saturday Knights Club June 7

Knights of Columbus

DEDHAM COUNCIL No. 234

369 WASHINGTON STREET

DEDHAM, MASSACHUSETTS 02026

at 5:00PM
TELEPHONE (781) 326-9719
GRAND KNIGHT RECORDER WARDEN TRUSTEE - 3 YRS.
Robert Curran William Killion, PGK Shaun L. McKenna Kevin Leach, P.G.K.
CHAPLAIN FINANCIAL SECRETARY INSIDE GUARDS TRUSTEE - 2 YRS.
Fr. Paul Sullivan Robert MacDonald Steve Riley
DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT TREASURER Charles Powers Paul Curran, P.G.K.
Jerry Alberico Francis A. Galvin, P.G.K. OUTSIDE GUARDS TRUSTEE -1 YR.
CHANCELLOR ADVOCATE 'Steve ngn William Killion, P.G.K
Robert L. Black, P.G.K. John F. Murphy, P.G.K. Richard Bingell

On the web at www.dedhamkofc234.org

Fr. Paul Sullivan: Our Chaplain, Fr. Paul Sullivan’s three year assignment at St.
Mary’s has come to a close. He is being assigned to a parish collaborative in
Medford. That means his commitment as our Chaplain also must come to a
close. Hopefully he can get involved with a Council in that area. He has been an
outstanding Chaplain for our Council and we were greatly blessed with him. He
made every effort all the time to be involved in our various Council activities.
Please pray for him so he can be successful in his new assignment. We still
don’t know who will be the new Parochial Vicar for St. Mary’s but hopefully he is
a Knight and will take over the role of Chaplain. If he’s not a Knight, we will see
what we can do to get him into the Order. Stay tuned.

Feed the Homeless: We provided the meal for the Abundant Table on May 21.
We served pasta, sauce, meatballs, 3 bean salad. Thanks to the brothers who
took over the cooking of the meal this month. Next month is the annual cookout
at the Abundant Table. Our Council supplies the hamburgers and hot dogs in-
cluding cooking them on an outside grill and the Abundant Table takes care of the rest. So we need a few
cooks. Meet at the Norwood Congregational Church at 5:00PM May 21. Please join us.

Saturday Knights Club: The Saturday Knights Club held their meeting on May 3. We had our bowling night
followed by pizza and fellowship back at the Council. Everyone had a great time. The winning bowler was
Marge Timmons who got two strikes in a row. Someone’s been holding back!! Please note that our Mys-
tery Ride will be on June 7. We need a firm headcount by June 1. If you plan on coming to the event,
please let Bill Killion know by then. Email him at bill.killion@hotmail.com. This will be an excellent event.
The Saturday Knights Club does not meet in July or August. We will start back up on September 6 where we
will choose new leadership for the year.

FLAG DAY PARADE

The Dedham Flag Day Parade is on Saturday June 14. We did this last year and it
was great. Many wives marched with us. We can get our K of C logo T-shirts for $9.
We will have the same color as last year (blue) so if you already have a shirt, use that
one. Please take part in this event. We were very well received by the town last year.



Newsletter Month: June, 2014
Motions: Both motions in the May newsletter passed.

Slate of Officers for 2014-2015: Enclosed in the newsletter is the proposed slate of officers for
the next fraternal year. All members present at the June 6 meeting will vote. Please bring your
ballot with you.

Scholarship: Scholarship forms have all been received and the awarding of the scholarship is
typically done at the graduation of the student. Names of recipients will be in the newsletter next
month.

Lantern Award: Six members of our Council attended the Lantern Award Banquet in Framing-
ham on Patriots Day. The place was packed and the speaker, Dr. David R. King was just out-
standing. He actually ran the Boston Marathon earlier in the day and attended the banquet that
evening and gave a stirring speech.

Catholic Volunteer Corps: The proposed Barnraiser had to be cancelled because we could not
get a good venue for that activity. We’'ll keep trying.

Membership: There will be a First and Second Degree on June 24 at Middleboro/Lakeville Coun-
cil at 7PM. Meet at our Council at 6:15 and travel down together. We had three members take
their Third Degree on May 4 at the Wilmington Council #4982. Bob Samonte, RJ Razon, and Ar-
nold Alfonte are now full fledged Knights with their Third Degree. Congratulations, Brothers.

KC Club: We still have 10 unpaid for tickets for this important fund raiser for our Council. Please
submit your payment for your tickets. Thank you for your continued support.

Attendance Prize: $56 to Joe Flannagan (not present)
KC Club Drawing: $25 to John Connolly and Jean Lathum

Grand Knight’s Remarks: [ would like to thank everyone in
the Council for the opportunity of leading you as your Grand
Knight for the Fraternal Year 2013-2014. I want to thank the
officers and other members of the Council for their steady sup-
port. We had a good year and it was because of how everyone
worked together. Ithought this year would drag on but instead
it just flew by in the blink of an eye. Many Past Grand Knights
tell me that’s how it goes — so quickly. Please give your full
support to your incoming Grand Knight and let’s have an even
better year!! On a personal note, I would like to thank Jerry Al-
berico for his unfailing friendship this past year. Our Council is
in good hands next year.

MOTIONS

There were no motions brought forward in May.

Robert Curran, Grand Knight William Killion, Recorder

Brothers, wear your emblem proudly!



